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Thank you for your information request, received on 29 January 2021. You asked the
London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following
information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):

“I would like to request copies of the Here East Annual Monitoring Reports for 2019
and 2020 (if available).

If the reports are not held please provide any information on the reason for this.

The reports are required to be produced each year under the terms of the lease but
only the 2018 version appears to have been published by the LLDC.”

| can confirm that the Legacy Corporation holds information which falls within the scope of
your request. In October 2015, the Legacy Corporation received an application to discharge
the planning obligations relating to a written Employment and Skills Strategy for the
occupation phase of the Here East development.

The application was approved in January 2016 and is available to view on the Legacy
Corporation’s planning register under the reference 15/00542/106. We have received an
updated Employment and Skills Strategy 2019-2020 (application ref. 20/00125/106), and this
was accompanied by the Here East Impact Report which provides a summary of the work
that Here East and its tenants have undertaken within the local community. Under the terms
of the planning obligation the requirement is that the Developer shall review and if necessary
(as agreed by the Tenants Action Group) refresh the Employment and Skills Strategy for
each subsequent twelve (12) month period that the Development is Occupied. The
submission for 2019-20 is the only update received by the Planning Authority subsequent to
the 2016 approved document.

Here East have explained that due to the pandemic, occupation on the site has been much
reduced, and it has been agreed with the Legacy Corporation that the survey for the
Monitoring Report would be delayed until occupation returns and meaningful data will be
received so there will not be a Monitoring Report for 2020.
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If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request an internal review of our decision, you should write to:

Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10, 1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London, E20 1EJ

Email: FOl@londonlegacy.co.uk

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





